Sanbornton Budget Committee

Feb. 21, 2012

MEETING MINUTES

 Present Earl Leighton, Karen Ober, Jim Wells and Judy Rich

 Absent Katy Wells, Tim Lang and Jeff Jenkins

 Meeting started at 6:50 PM

 Jim Wells made a motion to except the minutes of Feb. 7, 2012 seconded by Judy Rich passed

Meeting with Planning Board; Don Bormes and Bob Ward representing Budget. The Budget was reviewed with no increase from last year. LRPC went down slightly $1700. due to completion of maps for the Master Plan. Jim Wells questioned line 4191.325 posting actual was $6.00 and is budgeted  $400.00. The question was asked if $100.00 would be more in line? Bob Ward said they anticipate more mailings this year.
 Jim Wells asked about line 4191.353, advertising FY 12 was $87 actual and questioned if this line should be reduced.  Bob Ward responded that this year we have to adopt the master plan.
 Jim’s next question was line 4191.910, for $460 that was over expended. Bob Ward responded that they have enough in other lines so they will be OK.

 Bob Ward said estimated income for Planning at $1000,  the actual last year was $1155.
 Earl Leighton made a motion to except Planning’s bottom line of $41,367. Jim Wells second PASSED

Earl and the Budget Committee thanked Bob Ward and Don Bormes for coming.

Next item of business was outside agencies Chief Hankerd came to speak on behalf of CAC.  He said they are very essential for child interviews to help in investigations.  Loren Norther spoke on behalf of the CAC as well as     Barbara Belmont.  They have been in existence for 20 years and are located at 65 Water Street Laconia as of 2011. They worked with 200 individuals and 16 were from Sanbornton. They reported working with ages 4 to 20 years of age. We thanked them for their presentation and left the vote for next months meeting due to the absence of Katy Wells who is in charge of outside agencies.
 Earl Leighton asked Bob Veloski if Johnny Van tassel had come up with the cost of construction and waste disposal.  The Budget Committee was also interested in whether the income matched the cost of disposal.
 Karen Ober asked if Jonny had an accurate inventory of sand and salt Bob Veloski said he would look into both questions.
 Karen made a motion to except $2608, on page 8 of the Budget for zoning line 4195, Jim wells seconded PASSED

Earl Leighton made a motion to except $5000for the Cemetery, line 4195, Page 10 Jim Wells seconded PASSED

Karen made a motion to except $2571, other General Government pages 12 and 13 Earl Leighton seconded PASSED
Karen made a motion to except $10,670, Page 21 total enforcement,           Earl Leighton seconded Jim Wells and Judy Rich abstained it was tabled for next meeting.
 Earl Leighton made a motion to except $1638, page 27 Conservation Jim Wells seconded PASSED 

 Jim made a motion to change the total on page 5, which was previously approved at an earlier meeting from $206,202 to $51,202, due to the reevaluation bid which was approved by the Selectman, Karen Ober seconded  PASSED 

 Karen made a motion to extend the meeting to 9:00PM Jim Wells seconded

Passed.

 There was discussion on the rest of the budget no decisions were made.

 Meeting Adjourned at 9:01 Pm 

 Next meeting will be March 20th 6:00 PM  

Minutes submitted by Chair Earl Leighton

Draft
